
 
From: Hamilton, Jake <Jake.Hamilton@bromley.gov.uk> 
Sent: 20 May 2019 15:55 
To: Riverside Energy Park <RiversideEP@planninginspectorate.gov.uk> 
Subject: RSVD-SP065 - Riverside Energy Park (representation on behalf of London Borough of 
Bromley) 

 
Dear Sir/Madam, 

 
Our Ref: RSVD-SP065 
Application by Cory Riverside Energy for an Order Granting Development 
Consent for the Riverside Energy Park Project 

 
Having considered the proposals on the basis of the information available the 
Council would request that the following points be taken into consideration. 

 
Principle 

 

It is noted that in waste planning terms the development has the potential to 
deliver new and more sustainable waste capacity in the South–East London sub- 
region. 

 
Possible Impacts on LB Bromley 

 

It is not anticipated that the proposals would give rise to a significant impact on the 
operation of the road network within the Borough either in the construction or 
operational phase, based on the available information. 

 
The Council would request that subsequent re-modelling of the proposals consider 
any likely impacts on air quality in Bromley, particularly on Bromley’s Air Quality 
Management Area, especially to the two Focus Areas, and that construction and 
management & transport logistic plans identify likely traffic routing through nearby 
London Boroughs, including Bromley, in order to identify the extent of traffic 
impacts in general and on air quality in particular, along transport corridors. 
Where traffic impacts are indicated along transport corridors through Bromley, the 
Council would seek funding to monitor air quality in these areas, starting with 
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baseline determination (pre-development), through the construction, development, 
and commissioning phases, and into the post-commissioning operational phase in 
order to prove the modelling assumptions, and to identify actual impacts on air 
quality that can be used to inform the Council’s Air Quality Action Plan. 

 
Conclusion 

 

The Council would request that the above mentioned points are taken into 
consideration. 

 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Jake Hamilton 
Deputy Development Control Manager 
Planning Division 
London Borough of Bromley 
Stockwell Close, Bromley 
BR1 3UH 
T: 020 8313 4956 
DD: 020 8313 4802 
jake.hamilton@bromley.gov.uk 
www.bromley.gov.uk/planning 

 
 
 
 
Jake Hamilton 
Deputy Development Control Manager 
(East Area & Strategic Majors) 
Planning Division 
London Borough of Bromley 
Stockwell Close, Bromley 
BR1 3UH 
T: 020 8313 4956 
DD: 020 8313 4802 
jake.hamilton@bromley.gov.uk 
www.bromley.gov.uk/planning 
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